
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

Proposed Local Law 

Shire of Wagin Bush Fire Brigades Local Law 2023 

Council has resolved to make a new local law in accordance with s. 3.12 of the Local 

Government Act 1995 and the Bush Fires Act 1954. The proposed local law will be 

known as the Shire of Wagin Bush Fire Brigades Local Law 2023 and will apply 

throughout the district.  

The purpose of this local law is to provide for the establishment and dissolution of 

bush fire brigades; command at a fire; the application of rules to a bush fire brigade; 

and the organisation and maintenance of bush fire brigades. 

The effect of the proposed local law is to enable the carrying out of normal brigade 

activities, as well as provide for local government policies, funding, organisation and 

maintenance of the brigades; memberships; and matters related to equipment. 

Copies of the proposed local law may be collected from the Shire of Wagin 

administration office 2 Arthur Rd Wagin; viewed at the Shire of Wagin public library 3 

Trent St Wagin; or downloaded from the Shire of Wagin official website 

(www.wagin.wa.gov.au ). 

Your comments are welcome. Please ensure you provide relevant comments to this 

local law and your contact details.  

Please submit your written submission to the Shire of Wagin no later than 4.30pm 

Monday 24 April 2023. They may be hand-delivered to 2 Arthur Rd Wagin; posted 

to mail PO Box 200 WAGIN WA 6315; or sent by email shire@wagin.wa.gov.au 

All submissions will be considered by the local government and then Council will 

make a new local law. 

 

IAN MCCABE 

Chief Executive Officer 

3 March 2023 
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